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RECOMMENDATIONS 

Accept a donation (Donation) in the amount of Nine Thousand, Three Hundred Sixty-Five Dollars 
and zero cents ($9,365.00) from Burgis Holdings, LLC in support of youth and adult swim 
programs at Sylmar Pool and the Department of Recreation and Parks (RAP) Citywide Aquatics 
Division (CWA) for the 2021 Summer Season, and direct that appropriate recognition for the 
Donation be given to Paul and Mike Burgis of Burgis Holdings, LLC at the Sylmar Pool. 

SUMMARY 

Paul and Mike Burgis worked for CWA in the early 2000’s as lifeguards at the Sylmar Swimming 
Pool as well as Open Water Lifeguard and Pool Managers later in their service to the City.  They 
are now successful business professionals who believe in giving back to the community in which 
they grew up in. The Burgis brothers are proud supporters of RAP’s Aquatic Programs at Sylmar 
Swimming Pool. 

The benefit of this Donation enabled the Sylmar Swimming Pool to provide free admission to 
3,313 youth, 1,338 adults, and 140 seniors and people with disabilities during the 2021 Summer 
Season.  In addition, 47 youth received free enrollments into youth competitive sports (Junior 
Lifeguards, Artistic Swimming, and Swimming).  

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

Acceptance of this donation results in no impact to RAP’s General Fund. 

STRATEGIC PLAN INITIATIVES AND GOALS 

Goal No. 2: Offer Affordable and Equitable Recreational Programming  
Outcome No. 1: Improved health and social equity for young Angelinos 
Key Metric: Enhancing programs directly to each community.  
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Result: Enhancement of programming in parks citywide by offsetting expenditures. 

This report was prepared by Carlos Espinoza, Aquatic Director, Citywide Aquatics Division. 


